GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN
December 2, 2022

Meeting took place at Town Hall and via Zoom.
Meeting open @ 10:30 AM.
In Person: Sarah Berry, Gail Blout, Stewart Young, Lisa Wright, Paula DiMare, Seth Garfield.

Via Zoom: Sarah Smith, Leo Roy, Carlyn Nunes, George Shaw, Jon Winet, Marla Garfield, Nancy Wilder,
Rosie Goettsche, Sara and Paul Lehner, Sean Uiterwyk, Virginia Doran, David Warr, Susan Nilson, Judd
Jarden

BOARD OF SELECTMEN:
The Gosnold Community Fund approved $7,000 for the new cemetery fence.

There was discussion about conducting performance reviews for town employees. Sarah Smith
reported that they have a good review system at her school and it should be a positive experience.

Warrants were reviewed and signed.

CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
The Gosnold Conservation Commission will meet on December 12 and will review the Chapter 91
licenses on file with the town.

FUEL FARM:

Gail reported on the two bids received for the fuel farm which range from 1.4 — nearly 3 million. Gail
had previously applied to the Seaport Economic Council for funds for the public toilet replacement
project and they are looking favorably at this application. Gail asked Ellen Sebula of the SEC if they could
pivot the grant from the public toilets to the fuel farm. Ellen suggested that Gail submit a new grant
application for the fuel farm which Gail is working on asking for a total of $727,500, and there would be
a town match of $145,500. The building on the dock is included in this figure, which is estimated at
$75,000. The new grant application is due today.

HIGHWAY:
The drain outside of town hall needs to be fixed as there is a large dip in the road which creates a
tripping and driving hazard.

PUBLIC SAFETY OFFICER:
Stewart reported that he’s waiting to hear back from UMass Dartmouth and the Cape Cod Police
Academy for possible candidates.



WATER PROJECT:

Leo reported that the two curb stops have been fixed. RH White is coming back to the island next week.
Dale has been working with Andy Chapman. We are waiting on approval from Andy Bobola and the
DEP.

GREEN COMMUNITY:
Stewart sent Midge Frieswyk the Fuel Efficiency Vehicle Policy for her support and signature.

TAX COLLECTOR:

Sarah Smith reported that the tax bills are in the mail and are due on January 3. There is information on
the website regarding payment information and if people have any questions who they should contact.
The next tax bills will go out in April.

Electric Light bills will have the winter rate .45/kw from November — April. Sarah is looking at a new
utility billing software which will make invoicing more efficient and people may pay their bills online if
they choose to.

Respectfully submitted by: Lisa Wright

Sarah Berry

Gail Blout

G. Stewart Young

GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN
February 10, 2022



